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Dear Claire  

 

POLICING AND CRIME BILL: PROPOSED LEGISLATIVE CONSENT MOTIONS  

 

Departmental officials attended the meeting of the Committee for Justice on 15 

September 2016 to outline three proposed Legislative Consent Motions for the 

Policing and Crime Bill to extend maritime enforcement powers, police powers 

across the UK jurisdictions and biometric retention in relation to foreign convictions 

to Northern Ireland. The Committee also considered a written briefing paper on a 

further proposed Legislative Consent Motion to extend lifelong anonymity of victims 

of forced marriage to Northern Ireland.  

 

Following the oral evidence session, the Committee agreed to request the following 

information: 

 Details of the basis of the agreement that officials indicated has been 

reached between the Department and the Home Office in relation to 

the arrangements that will be put in place to provide a local 

accountability model and provide for the Police Ombudsman of 

Northern Ireland to investigate complaints made against law 
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enforcement officers from England, Wales and Scotland in the exercise 

of hot pursuit powers in Northern Ireland waters; 

 Clarification of whether anonymity for a UK citizen who is a victim of 

forced marriage extends to other jurisdictions outside the UK; and 

 The timescale for finalising and laying the relevant Legislative Consent 

Memorandums in the Assembly including when the accountability 

arrangements need to be agreed by and the last date on which the 

LCMs can be laid. 

 

I would appreciate a response as soon as possible to enable the Committee to 

consider the matters further at its meeting on Thursday 22 September 2016. 

 

The Committee also agreed to write to the Chief Constable to seek further 

information on the reasons why the PSNI is of the view that maritime enforcement 

powers in relation to hot pursuit should not be extended to Northern Ireland and I 

enclose a copy of the letter for your information. 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Paul Frew MLA 
Chairperson, Committee for Justice 
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